Gity of Neow Pedford

IN COMMITTEE

March 11, 2021

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Fisheries at a Meeting held on Tuesday, February 23, 2021, considered a
WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Rebeiro, requesting, that the Committee on Fisheries meet to
determine how the City can begin issuing Aquaculture Licenses pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter
130, Section 57, for approved areas; and further, that Mayor Mitchell be asked to submit to the
Committee on Fisheries a draft of the aquaculture licensing Ordinance proposal that his
Administration has been working on for the Committee’s consideration and possible adoption;
and further, that Port of New Bedford Director Edward Anthes-Washburn be invited to said
Committee meeting. (Ref’d 08/16/18)

On motion by Councillor Abreu and seconded by Councillor Lima, the Committee VOTED: To
recommend to the City Council to take “No Further Action” on the WRITTEN MOTION,
Councillor Rebeiro, requesting, that the Committee on Fisheries meet to determine how the City
can begin issuing Aquaculture Licenses pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 130, Section 57, for
approved areas; and further, that Mayor Mitchell be asked to submit to the Committee on
Fisheries a draft of the aquaculture licensing Ordinance proposal that his Administration has
been working on for the Committee’s consideration and possible adoption; and further, that Port
of New Bedford Director Edward Anthes-Washburn be invited to said Committee meeting. This
motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 5, Nays 0, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Baptiste, yes;
Carney, yes; Giesta, yes and Lima, yes.
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Councillor Maria E. Giesta, Chairperson
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL
August 16,2018

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the Committee on Fisheries meet to
determine how the City can begin issuing Aquaculture Licenses pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter
130, Section 57, for approved areas; and further, that Mayor Mitchell be asked to submit to the
Committee on Fisheries a draft of the aquaculture licensing Ordinance proposal that his

Administration has been working on for the Committee’s consideration and possible adoptions

ad further that Port of New Bedford Director Ederd Anthes-Wasthum be invited to said
Comittee meeting.

Dana Rebeiro, Councillor Ward Four



